WHY WE ALWAYS NEED YOUR LIBRARY CARD
     Positive identification:

Your library card identifies you as the person to whose account materials are being checked out. If we believe that the person presenting a library card is not the person named on the account, we reserve the right to request photo ID before checking materials out.

         Faster service:
Scanning the bar code on your library card is much faster than asking a librarian to type in your name or account number. Using bar code scanners instead of keyboards saves librarians many hours every year and protects them from repetitive strain injuries.

         Fewer mistakes:

Many patrons in the CWMARS network have the same or similar names. Searching for accounts by number instead of name greatly reduces the chances of checking materials out to the wrong account.

We know that many small town libraries and some city libraries don’t require library cards or photo IDs. We do because we believe that it is the safest, fairest, and most effective policy.

“But you know me!” 
Some desk staff may recognize you and others may not. It’s not realistic or fair to expect all desk staff to recognize all regular library patrons. If staff require library cards from some patrons but not others, we are open to charges of unfairness, and potentially of discrimination based on age, gender, race, or perceived socioeconomic status or sexual orientation.

When you go to a supermarket, department store, or a government office such as the registry of motor vehicles, you would always bring your purse or wallet and driver’s license or photo ID. It makes sense to have the same expectations for the library.

If you lose your library card: Present your photo ID at the library’s main desk to purchase a replacement card for $2. If your card is stolen, or you think someone else is using it, call us and we will block your account until you can come in with your photo ID to buy a new card with a different account number.

Your library card is non-transferable: Forbes Library follows the privacy policy of the American Library Association, which states that friends and family members, including parents and their children, may NOT access each other’s accounts or use each other’s library cards. We do not discriminate by age regarding this policy.

WE THANK YOU FOR YOUR UNDERSTANDING

